Forrabury & Minster Parish Council



Minutes: 10th February 2011

Page 1 of 3

Present:

Chairman Cllr Smith, Cllr Brewer, Cllr Dawson, Cllr Hockin, Cllr Day, Cllr Findlay, Cllr Irving-Little, Cllr Rodda Cllr Jarvis, Cornwall Cllr Brown

02.01 Apologies

Cllr Ferrett

02.02 Declarations of Interest

Cllr Dawson declared an interest in planning applications PA10/0712 & PA10/0713

02.03 Public Participation:

A member of the public pleaded with the Council, "now that the sewage treatment works are finished, the sea and harbour are clean, to put the issues of this scheme behind them". Requesting also "The council must now put those issues aside, move on and return to focusing on the local community issues; any councillors still intent on pursuing the issues should resign."

02.04 Receive and confirm minutes

The minutes from the meeting held on 13th January were proposed for acceptance as a true record by Cllr Hockin and seconded by Cllr Jarvis. Cllr Rodda abstained (not in attendance for January meeting) All other Cllr's in favour. Resolved.

The minutes from the meeting held on 8th July were deferred for acceptance until next meeting for the Council Chairman to be present proposed by Cllr Jarvis and seconded by Cllr Hockin. All in favour.

02.05 Matters to report

02.05.1 Items from previous meeting

Visitor Centre - The future of the Boscastle Visitor Centre was discussed, with the expectation it will be taken over by The National Trust, However with no official announcement being made, the Cllrs are inviting a representative from The National Trust to attend the next meeting and outline their proposals for the Centre.

Public Toilet in Visitor Centre - The National Trust to be asked at next meeting their

proposals for the Toilets.

Camelford Leisure Centre - With no additional information available the Council agreed that it would need to see the centres costs and income plus information on cost per head of population before considering any funding. Further information/guidance will be required. Flood Response Plan - The Council have received no response from the public for volunteer flood wardens. The Environment Agency is planning to use the notice board, on the Car Park side of the wall, adjacent to the Cornish Stores. Cllr Findlay will maintain contact with The Environment Agency and advice the Council.

Car Park Chippings - The chippings on the planted border adjacent to the bus stop outside the car park are drifting on to the pavement. Options were discussed and Cllr Findlay will discuss

these with the Cornwall Council maintenance team.

Boscastle Car Park fees - A meeting of representatives from all sectors of the community is to be held on 11th February to draft a single community response letter to all Cornwall Council Cabinet Members (who vote on the proposed increase on 16th February). The Council consider the proposals unfair on the community, the concessionary increases far too

Adrian Prescott (Clerk)

Signed Chairman DJ Ferrett